
JC Trail Users 
Notes from May 23, 2018 Meeting 

1017 Holly Dr. 

 

Attending:  Kathleen Henley, Celeste Koon, Jim Bell, Gabe Richter 

 

1.  Kathleen gave out an updated membership list. We have 12 family memberships.    

She also gave the treasurer’s report.  The checking account has $168.75   

 

2.  Kathleen also brought nametag holders and Celeste has some nametags for people.  

Kathleen and Celeste will go again this weekend and pass out flyers. Celeste reported she 

has more interest from people at the KATY trailhead than at Frog Hollow. 

 

3.  The group has not received a reply to the comments that were sent to Todd Spalding 

and the Parks Commission about the Parks Master Plan. However, the Parks Commission 

has not met since the letter was sent. 

 

4.  Jim reported that ORTA has not received notice yet about whether a grant has been 

awarded to them. 

 

5. Trail maintenance was briefly discussed. Thanks to George Hagedorn and his 

granddaughter who worked last Sunday! 

 

6.  If someone is available to help, a scavenger hunt will be held at Frog Hollow on June 

16 from 1-3 p.m. Celeste will ask if others are available and get things ready. But at least 

one other person is needed in order to help recruit new members. 

 

7.  A potluck picnic was discussed for the date of August 19, from 5-7 pm. The proposed 

location is the small new pavilion adjoining the KATY trail in North Jeffers City. Celeste 

will see if it appears that date is open for most. The pavilion cannot be reserved, but 

someone can go over early and set up. If that date works, the normal trail maintenance 

session at Frog Hollow will be cancelled. 

 

8. Several locations were discussed for a possible fall fundraiser. A limiting factor at Frog 

Hollow is lack of authorized parking. Gabe suggested the county park lake. Kathleen will 

try to find out who is the contact person for that pavilion. 

 

9.  Jim reminded people that an ORTA meeting will be held at Red Wheel Bike at 6 pm 

on June 1. 

 

10.  Celeste mentioned that two sessions for learning how to mountain bike have been set 

up for September 15 at Binder Lake. These will be coed sessions. She is also encouraging 

others to post pictures on the Facebook page. 

 



11. A next meeting date was not set. So Celeste will see if people are available on 

Wednesday, June 27.   


